
 

 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 Prayer Letter  
 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends,  
 
Texas: It was exciting to be a part of the opening of the Freedom 
Center in Killeen, Texas. The people of Charity Baptist Church 
invited us to come, as we helped with their bus. We were able to 
get the bus started after sitting for a few years. Praise the Lord! 
We are praying that God will do great things through their 
ministry.  
 
West Virginia: We loved the opportunity to return to Landmark 
Baptist Church in Parkersburg, West Virginia, for their Missions 
Conference. They treated us very well, and we enjoyed the many 
messages by Brother Sigstad. The meals provided by the folks 
of the church and the international dinner especially were so 
enjoyable. We had wonderful opportunities to sit and talk with 
the people in the church. We always are grateful for those times 
of fellowship and getting to know each other.  
 
Knoxville: Because of sickness, we struggled to get to the 
meetings we had here at our home church and at Grace Bible 
Baptist, but God blessed in the Ladies’ Luncheon, where 
Lauretta gave a testimony, and through the preaching at both 
churches. We are so thankful to be home for a period to recover 
from illness and prepare for what God has planned for us next. 
 
A Place for the Bus! God provided a beautiful property with a 
barn for us to park the bus in just during the time we need to 
work on it. We are thrilled to be able to build under the cover of 
the barn and have plenty of space to get the job done! Please 
pray for us as we do more work on it and for the funds to come 
in to complete the building of our bus home!  

More Support! We recently received letters from two churches 
letting us know they are taking us on for support! Praise the Lord! 
Pray for more opportunities to gain support not only financially 
but also, more importantly, prayer support. We truly appreciate 

 

 

 

 

it when we receive a note saying that you are praying for us! 
Thank you! 
 
Prayer Requests:  

• Salvation of Reese and Daisy 

• Funds for the bus/RV build 

• Meetings for 2025 

• Divine appointments 
 
Keep the Buses Going, 

The Hannel Family 
Marco, Lauretta, Enoch, Alice, Reese, and Daisy 
Luke 14:23 
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